Alderbury & Laverstock Neighbourhood Policing Newsletter May 2010
Priorities

At the March meeting of our local Neighbourhood Tasking Group held in West Dean the following local Policing Priorities were identified for the forthcoming period.

Community Speed Watch

A Neighbourhood Policing Team (NPT) wide priority, assisting in the setup and running of new community speed watch initiatives area wide.

Vehicle crime/Thefts from motor vehicles

There have been a number of thefts reported at Figsbury Ring car park.  The NPT will be carrying out high visibility patrols in order to inform the public and prevent any further incidents as well as investigating the crimes. 
Outcomes

If you see or hear something suspicious take the time to report to the police. If that vehicle looks out of place, that person doesn’t look like they should be there, call us. As a result of telephone calls this month two people in unrelated incidents have been arrested and charged with drink driving offences, these people may have escaped if it wasn’t for the call from members of the public.

Consultations

In line with the Policing Pledge we will be available to discuss the current priorities.  This is also the opportunity to raise your concerns and we can also provide crime prevention advice.  Come along and meet us at the following events:

Saturday 8th May 12:00 – 13:00

Pitton Shop, High Street, Pitton 

Thursday 20th May 14:00 – 15:00

Alderbury Police Station

Tuesday 25th May 10:00 – 11:00

Busy Bs Mother and Baby group. West Dean.

Wednesday 26th May 11:00 – 12:00

Winterslow Village Hall.

Useful Websites

Home office crime reduction website - crime prevention advice - www.crimereduction.homeoffice.gov.uk
Fraud Alert website – useful advice re fraud (internet / lottery etc) - www.met.police.uk/fraudalert
Police FAQ – answers many frequently asked Police questions – www.askthe.police.uk
Wiltshire Neighbourhood Watch website - www.nhw-wilts.org.uk
Immobilise – Register your mobile phone for free - www.immobilise.com 

	Credit Card Advice

We are warning the public and businesses to be extra vigilant after a recent spate of credit card fraud in the county.  Over recent weeks, the offenders have been applying for credit cards in their own names, but upon receiving the cards have replaced the magnetic strip on the back with the details of cards that have previously been stolen.

As the credit cards have been tampered with they are rejected by chip and pin machines and the offenders are asked to sign for the goods that they are purchasing. However, instead of charging the goods to the offenders’ accounts, they are charged to the people who have had their credit cards stolen, as it is their information on the backs of the cards.

In particular businesses should be looking out for cards that are rejected by chip and pin machines and sales assistants should be checking the numbers on the front of credit cards and making sure that they correspond with the numbers printed on the receipt. If they differ then the cards have been tampered with. 

Members of the public should also not give thieves the opportunity to steal their cards – do this by - carrying valuable items in a zip up bag so that they are not on display - never write down pin numbers, or at the very least do not keep a pin number with a bank card.  

If anyone comes across one of these cards or has any information regarding these incidents they should contact Police immediately.

Excellence in policing and value for moneys

Her Majesty’s Inspectorate of Constabulary (HMIC) found Wiltshire Police to be excellent at reducing crime, good at policing and solving crime and offers value for money to the public following a comprehensive assessment of the quality of your policing service in Wiltshire and Swindon.  

Wiltshire is one of 10 forces out of 43 that were graded as being excellent and improving on reducing crime and was one of a total of 13 forces that is good overall for local crime and policing (only one forces was graded excellent in this area).  

Chief Constable Brian Moore says “The force continues to make progress towards our vision of Wiltshire being the safest place in the country.  There is still more to do but we remain focused on delivering a quality policing service for the public.  The full assessment notes that people in Wiltshire feel involved in influencing local priorities dealt with by the police and partner agencies and we will continue to tackle the issues that matter most to them.”

While HMIC praised the force for restructuring to meet challenges and investing in areas which will shield the public from serious harm the assessment does say there is room for improvement, with a challenging financial situation and above average police offer sickness rate.  Commenting on this Mr Moor said “While we offer value for money when compared to other similar forces, we have a dedicated programme of work to meet the financial challenges, while protecting frontline services wherever possible.  We have also identified the issues around the sickness rate and our HR staff are working to improve overall officer and staff health and attendance levels.”

Policing Plan 2010/11

Our Policing Plan, which sets out our strategic objectives, principles and priorities for 2010/11 has been developed in conjunction with the public of Wiltshire.  The plan outlines how we will tackle violent crime, protect vulnerable people from harm, support victims and witnesses and bring offenders to justice.  The plan also details how Neighbourhood Policing Teams will help deal with local crime issues and Anti-Social Behaviour it also sets out our work to tackle organised crime and Class A drugs supply and reduce road casualties.   The plan will be available on our website during May.

 
	
	


